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Vail Recreation District August 23, 2005 Meeting Minutes


Minutes of the Regular Meeting

Of the Board of Directors

Vail Park and Recreation District

dba Vail Recreation District

August 23, 2005

A Regular Meeting of the Board of Directors of the Vail Recreation District, Town of Vail, Eagle County, Colorado, was held on August 23, 2005, at 5:00 p.m., at the Krueger Room, Vail Golf Course Vail, Eagle County, Colorado, in accordance with the applicable statutes of the State of Colorado.

MEMBERS PRESENT
Nino Licciardi, Peter Cook, Julie Hansen, Michelle Hall, Scott Proper

STAFF PRESENT
Mike Ortiz, Amy Ludke, Ken Marchetti, Eric Weaver

TOV MEMBERS 
 
None

PRESENT




OTHERS PRESENT
None

CALL TO ORDER
Director Licciardi called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m. 
APPROVAL OF 8/09/05 

MEETING MINUTES
Director Proper noted that the minutes did not state that he had been excused from the meeting. Director Hansen moved to approve the August 9, 2005 Board meeting minutes subject to this change. Director Hansen seconded. Approved unanimously.

PUBLIC INPUT OF ITEMS


NOT ON AGENDA
None

2005 JULY FINANCIAL REPORT

Mr. Eric Weaver reported on the July 05 Financials. He stated that the Rec District overall was favorable by approximately $180,000. Gymnastics was the only department showing an unfavorable variance to budget and that he hopes to see Gymnastics come in close to budget by year end since some of this variance is due to timing.

Mr. Ortiz stated that the Golf Cart Lease was paid off early in July 05 since we have the funds to do so.

Mr. Ortiz added that Golf Course revenue was favorable by $18,000 compared to last year at this time and that the golf course is looking very busy for September with group bookings and individual tee times.

Director Hansen requested a monthly golf spreadsheet analyzing sales and revenue at the golf course. Both Mr. Ortiz and Mr. Weaver agreed that this would be beneficial.

Mr. Ortiz stated that Mr. Jared Biniecki had been promoted to Manager for Dobson Arena, and that the Rec District would now be hiring an Assistant Manager to fill Jared’s former position. Mr. Ortiz explained that Dobson was favorable to budget largely due to Mr. Biniecki putting together a very successful Men’s Hockey League producing $15,000 in unbudgeted revenue. Mr. Ortiz went on to state that Mr. Bob Bebber (consultant from SunMicro Systems Ice Centre in Denver) suggested that the District work to control costs in two main areas; staff and utilities costs. Mr. Ortiz feels that the overall systems are running well at Dobson Arena and he has been meeting frequently with Diane Moody from Resort Entertainment in booking more Special Events at Dobson. He stated that he will be meeting with Ms. Pam Brandmeyer to discuss further surcharges for Dobson event ticket sales.

Mr. Weaver also mentioned  that he met with staff on Thursday morning during staff meeting to go over the District’s plan for preparing the 2006 preliminary Budget, and schedule of fees. 

Director Licciardi stated that the fee schedule for 2006 should be published in the paper this year. Mr. Ortiz agreed.

Director Cook requested that the first original adopted budget column be taken out of the financials each month to reduce confusion. He wanted to only see the revised budget and compare the numbers to that each month. 

MISSION STATEMENT
Mr. Ortiz presented a revised draft of the Mission Statement to the Board of Directors. He stated that he had received a lot of input from previous Board Members, Staff and a few people from the community. He took their suggestions and came up with the following statement. 

MISSION STATEMENT (DRAFT):


The Vail Recreation District is dedicated to offering diverse and exceptional recreation opportunities that enhance the physical, social and emotional well-being of all residents and guests.


Both Director Cook and Director Licciardi stated that the Mission Statement remain simple and clean. Director Proper inquired if we should leave the statement open to interpret that we welcome guests and “Down Valley Residents” Or should we specifically direct the statement towards or for Vail Residents and guests? Julie agreed that we needed to clarify if we wanted to focus the statement on the “Vail Resident” or if we wanted to open it to all guests and outside residents who use the Rec District.


Director Hall suggested that we open the statement to all participants, not just Vail Residents and guests.


Director Cook stated that we should focus on the Vail taxpayer; our first concern must be to benefit the Vail taxpayer. 


The Board concluded by stating that we should keep it clean and vague. Director Licciardi stated that any additional changes or suggestions be e-mailed to Mr. Ortiz.

Mr. Ortiz stated that he was going to send this statement out for more input in hopes of returning to the next Board Meeting for Board approval. The Board agreed that the Mission Statement should be clean, precise and describe exactly what we do and what the Rec District is all about. Mr. Ortiz agreed.


Mr. Ortiz gave the Board instruction to read and answer questions on the next project in their Strategic Planning Workbooks. 

CAPITAL PROJECTS

Mr. Ortiz reported to the Board that he had been meeting frequently with Mr. Stan Zemler and Ms. Pam Brandmeyer from the Town of Vail on how our facilities can be improved. Mr. Stan Zemler requested a Capital Projects list, which he has drafted with the help of each department.  A copy of the draft was distributed to the Board for additional comments. Mr. Ortiz stated that the Capital Improvements list includes only the existing facilities owned by the town and run by the VRD. He stated that any additional buildings or improvements i.e. Golf Clubhouse, Recreation Center would likely not be purchased by the Town and would be the responsibility of the District, due to the large costs associated with these projects. These large capital projects would need to be presented to the voters in a Mill Levy Increase. Mr. Ortiz went on to state that the list will be presented to Town Council for review and that he was thrilled that the Town of Vail was willing to work with us on these projects. He emphasized that if we wanted to keep up with the “status of Vail” we must all work together. 

Director Cook asked if the list would be prioritized. Mr. Ortiz stated that it would as we move forward and hone in on the numbers and priorities.

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR INPUT


Mr. Ortiz reported on the following items:

· Thanked the staff for working so hard this summer.

· Working on getting out more positive publicity into the paper. Wants to publicize the success and positive programming and activities of the Vail Recreation District.  Also wants to advertise the current and future plans of the Rec District.

· Stated that he has had many positive meetings with the Town of Vail regarding Capital Projects and many more to come. 

· Still investigating areas in the District where we can save money, including meeting with our various insurance representatives to look at ways to save on premiums.

BOARD MEMBER INPUT


Director Hansen reported that she was very pleased with the success of the Rec District and with the staff on the financial turn around.

Director Proper asked about the Bubble and asked what the District had planed for the bubble this season. Mr. Ortiz stated that the Town of Vail was looking for a buyer for the bubble and that he was approached by an outside entrepreneur regarding the possible purchase and taking over of management of Dobson Arena. Director Cook stated that Mr. Ortiz and the person interested should meet again and if the proposal sounds legitimate then it should be brought to the Board.

Director Proper also asked that there be a review board created to critique Mr. Mike Ortiz’s performance over the last 6 months. Director Proper and Director Hall volunteered to perform these duties.

Director Cook asked if there could be cloth towels available for use at the golf course. Mr. Mike Ortiz stated he would look into it. Director Cook also requested that Mike look into fixing the restroom on hole 6. Mr. Ortiz said it would be fixed right away.

Director Licciardi congratulated Director Peter Cook for winning the Senior Golf Open.

Next Scheduled Board Meeting: 

BOARD MEETING:

Thursday, September 8, 2005 

5:00 PM
Krueger Room, Vail Golf Course

BOARD MEETING CANCELED:

Tuesday, September 27, 2005

ADJOURNMENT


Director Cook motioned to adjourn at 6:15 p.m. Director Hall seconded. Approved unanimously.

___________________________

________________________

Peter W. Cook, Secretary


Amy Ludke, Assistant Finance Manager
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